
Unchristian Men 
 
A bad man would not have written the Bible if he could, for the 
simple reason it tells him what he is.  
 
It speaks of unchristian men as “Abominable Branches,” “Ashes 
under the feet,” “Bad Fishes,” “Beasts,” “The Blind,” “Brass and 
Iron,” “Briers and Thorns,” “Bulls of Bashan,” “Carcasses trodden 
under feet,” “Chaff,” “Clouds without water,” “Corn Blasted,” 
“Corrupt Trees,” “Deaf Adders,” “Dogs,” “Dross,” “Early dew that 
passeth away,” “Evil Figs,” “Fading Oaks,” “Fiery Oven,” “Fire of 
Thorns,” “Fools building upon sand,” “Fuel of fire,” “Gardens 
without water,” “Goats,” “Grass upon the Housetops,” Green bay 
trees,” “Green Herbs,” “Heath in the Desert,” “Horses rushing into 
battle,” “Idols,” “Lions greedy of prey,” “Melting Wax,” “Morning 
Clouds,” “Moth-eaten garments,” “Passing Whirlwinds,” 
“Potsherds,” “Raging waves of the sea,” “Reprobate Silver,” 
“Scorpions,” “Serpents,” “Smoke,” “Stony Ground,” “Stubble,” 
“Swine,” “Tares,” “Troubled Sea,” “Visions of the Night,” 
“Wandering Stars,” “Wayward Children,” “Wells without Water,” 
“Whited Sepulchres,” “Wild Asses’ Colts.”  
 
In the nature of the case it is not thinkable that any man would 
write such things against himself. So very true is this that it is most 
difficult to get unchristian men, as a rule, to even read the book 
with anything like carefulness, or to go to church lest they hear 
God's estimate of them. 
 
(The Highest Critics vs. The Higher Critics, Eighth Edition, by L. 
W. Munhall, Chicago: The Winona Publishing Company, MCMV, 
36, Paragraph Structure Modified) 
 


